

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

May 17, 2023

The Honorable John Cornyn
The Honorable Catherine Cortez Masto
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senators Masto and Cornyn:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations (I.U.P.A.), I am pleased to announce our support of your thoughtful and timely legislation, S. 894, "Public Safety Officer Concussion and Traumatic Brain Injury Health Act of 2023".

The International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, represents rank and file, activeduty law enforcement professionals across this great nation, including the U.S. territories of Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands.

This act will provide study and evidence-based research on the treatment of traumatic brain injury with the desire to minimize the impact it has on the lives of public safety professionals.

We look forward to working with you and your staff to see this critical legislation move forward.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President